Mother Lode Quilters' Guild Newsletter



PO Box 649 Sutter Creek, CA 95685 www.mlqgsuttercreek.org



Volume 20, No. 03

Meetings are held the 4th Monday of each month and there is no meeting in December. Meetings begin at 6:30 pm at the Creekside United Methodist Church in Sutter Creek.

Remember to wear your name badge, bring Comfort Quilts, Show and Tell, and Block of the Month. When it's your turn, bring snacks.

See you March 27, 2023

From our MLQG President-Trudy Bauman

Well, here we are again, with more rain and, unfortunately more snow. Just 5 months ago we were begging for water and now we have more than we know what to do with. I hope everyone has been able to dig out and their electricity is back on. We even had snow in Amador City! I looked out my sewing room window and watched big, fat snowflakes fall in the yard. We ended up with about 1/2". I know that's not much compared to the feet of snow that has accumulated Up Country, but it was pretty exciting nevertheless.

Unfortunately, the weather conditions were so poor, the February meeting had to be canceled. Anelie, who was scheduled to give a presentation, will be rescheduled for later in the year. For those of you who had power, I hope you had an opportunity to sew when you weren't shoveling snow. I'm looking forward to seeing those completed UFOs!

See you at the March, 27, meeting, barring more snow events!

From our MLQG Vice President-Pamela Grant

Our March speaker will be Felicia Velasquez. Her talk will be the details of vintage dressmaking and under garments. She is very versed and experienced in all aspects. She has been undertaking this process since childhood. Very interesting. A bit different than our "quilt" techniques, but I have been interested listening to her. It will involve all aspects of construction from design to finished product.

Country Store Heather Beers

Happy Easter and Happy Saint Patrick's Day! I am sure we are all done with snow and rain. I, for one, am ready for sunshine and flowers. The good side is we should have water this summer. I will be binging a new pattern to the next meeting. It is a travel safe. Pretty basic and I think people will find it a handy item when traveling. If you need previous patterns or supplies to make items for the Country Store, please let me know. We need bowl cozies and any other fun items you are inspired to sew.

Please take care of yourselves. Life is short, so enjoy the sunshine and those you care for. Smiles!

Treasurer's Report Carlene Drake

February 1-28, 2023 Treasurer's Report

- **\$ 17,739.60** Checkbook Balance February 1, 2023
- \$ 90.00 Income for February
- **\$ 0.0**0 Expenses for February
- **17,829.60** Checkbook Balance February 28, 2023





Refreshments Janis Beach-Mary Beth Porter

Trudy Bauman Mar Douglas Misty Hall Sherry Duke

Upcoming Quilt Shows

Roseville Quilters Guild April 21 – 10am – 5pm April 22 – 10am – 4pm Roseville Sports Center 1545 Pleasant Grove Blvd Roseville, CA 95747 www.rosevillequilters.org



Pine Tree Quilt Guild Springtime in the Pines May 6 & 7 – 10am – 4pm Nevada County Fairgrounds 11228 McCourtney Road Grass Valley, CA 95949 www.pinetreequiltguild.com

Membership Kathy Beach - Rebecca Albin

Yearly dues are \$30. If you haven't already paid them, please do so at the March meeting.



Suzy Morton	3/6
Sherry Phinney	3/6
Mary Rose Olmstead	3/19

Row by Row Quilt Dawn Schaaf – Anelie Belden

Please bring your finished rows to share. We had an extra month to work on our Rows so I hope you all have a lot to bring to the meeting. We are in the last row which is applique.... Or whatever you want it to be. I will be offering an in-person class to work on this row. date to be determined.

2023 UFO Challenge Anelie Belden

I hope you all have found time to work on your unfinished projects while stuck at home with the snowy weather. Please bring in any that you have finished and let us see what you have accomplished. Let's get them done. I have created a way to keep track of my UFO's that I will share with you at the meeting.